



Tumwater High School Alumni Association





   Board Meeting Minutes




 September 4, 2018, 6:30 PM, THS Library

1.    Board Attendees:  Jim Ishihara (‘64) President; Bill Curtis (‘62) Vice-president; Janet Ishihara (‘65) Secretary; Pam (Wagner) Sapp (‘69) Treasurer; Louisa (Ward) Shimamoto (‘70) Activities Chair; Melissa (Determan) Beard (‘91) Membership Chair; Rock Boardman (‘64) Communications Chair; Dan Parsons (‘65) Scholarship Chair; Kathy Campbell (‘87) Website Chair; Kevin Campbell (‘87) Golf Tournament Chair.


a.  Guest Attendee:  Edna Granacki-Burcham (‘64).


b.  Guest Representative, Dave Littleton, from OBEE Financial Services.

2.    Meeting was called to order by Jim at 6:30 PM.

3.    Secretary:  Dispense with reading minutes from last meeting, m/s/p.

4.    Treasurer’s Report;


OPERATING ACCOUNT


08/01/18
Beginning Balance



$10,405.23





Total deposits




    0





Total expenses



$-1,449.75


08/31/18
Ending Balance



$ 8,955.48


SAVINGS ACCOUNT

08/01/18
Savings (beginning balance)


$19,629.52





Total deposits



$  1,601.16


08/31/18
Ending Balance



$21,230.68

5.    Activities Chair:  Louisa discussed 3 main annual events:  (1) golf tournament and silent auction is very successful; (2) July 4th parade is good promotion and needs more alumni involvement; (3) HC food we break even and attendance is low, however, the auction is a good fundraiser.  To promote membership and provide fun, possibly an annual all school reunion potluck picnic at THS soccer field, Tumwater Historical Park, or Columbus Park.  An idea for a fundraiser, a Tumwater community yard sale.  Some of the history boards are missing,   Discussion on bake sale instead of tacos and move auction/raffle and bake sale under the stadium.  

6.    Membership Chair:  No change.

7.    Communication Chair:  Looking for inputs in November for the newsletter. Newsletter should be done in March.

8.    Scholarship Chair:  Will be updating application form for next year’s scholarship recipients.

9.    Website Chair:  Consideration for a gofundme page for donations to THSAA scholarships.  Right now the site has an older theme so need to change it to rid of all the spam.  The older themes are compromised so have to keep changing themes.  Changing themes is a big job, it can be done but things will be messed up for a while until it gets all put together.  We should be able to have more secure forms.  Maybe change theme in January.  

10.  Golf Tournament Chair:  Need to update the trophy for the winning team.  Try for a modified shotgun start for next year.  Tentative date for next year’s golf tournament, 6/1/2019.

11.  History Chair:  No report

12.  Old Business:


a.  Representative, David Littleton, from the OBEE Financial Services suggested a few ideas as to how we could further our interest in providing more scholarships.



1.  A gofundme link will direct alums to that page to give contributions providing deductions or just be part of the high school again or district and become a member of THSAA.  



2.  Bonds are a possibility, but when interest rates go up, bonds go down.  There are fee based accounts with a possibility of a cut from 1% to ¼%.  It would cover the cost of the operation itself.  We would have access to low cost funds maybe looking at 6/10% and could get it down to 4 or 3/10% for operating expenses.  ETF (exchange-traded funds) could get down to 2/10%.  We can keep reducing the fees and at the same time secure as best as we can the original/base.  



3.  Would be good to have a financial committee, 3 on a committee.


b.  HC (10/12/2018), we will have a bake sale and possibly under the stadium with our auction .

13.  New Business:  Tentative date for golf tournament, 6/1/2019.

14.  Next board meeting Tuesday, October 2, 2018, THS Career Center.

15.  Meeting adjourned at 8:33 PM, m/s/p.


